
 

 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
RETIREMENT OF PRESIDENT ANNOUNCED 

 
 
 
(Thunder Bay, ON. August 19, 2005) The Board of Directors of St. Joseph’s 
Care Group announces the retirement of Carl White, effective December 1, 2005. 
Carl has worked 23 years with the Care Group, the last 15 years as President.   
 
 
St. Joseph’s Care Group was able to lead in Provincial restructuring initiatives 
because of Carl’s strong leadership and focus on client care. Lil Bergamo, Chair 
Board of Directors, St. Joseph’s Care Group, stated “Carl’s commitment to a 
value-driven system will serve St. Joseph’s Care Group well into the future, as 
we continue to meet the new health challenges of government initiatives within 
our community and region.” 
 
 
Although his retirement is well deserved, Carl’s “larger than life” presence will be 
significantly missed.  We are forever grateful for his unwavering support and 
dedication to the healing ministry of the Care Group.   
 
 
Over the next several months, the Board of Directors of St. Joseph’s Care Group 
will be involved in the recruitment process for a new President. 
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For more information contact: 
 
Sharron Owen, Manager 
Community Relations 
(807) 768-4440 
 


